
March 2025 
 
It takes a village, and no other month proves this point better 
than the month of March!  
 
Hello congregants!  Happy almost spring. The days are getting brighter and longer as the sun lingers 
more and more each day. I don’t know about you, but it puts a smile on my face.   
 
You know what else puts a big huge smile on my face? Seeing families getting involved with the Temple. 
Not just going to services and dropping kids off, but volunteering and participating. I see you Selke family 
with the assist for Tu B’Shevat. I see you Ziv and Pievsky family for subbing while the Connecticut 
College teachers go on their spring break. I hear you Michelle Pievsky, leading us in song along with 
some of our teachers later this month during the in-house retreat.  I see you Emma Zelken who steps up 
when asked to do just about anything, including zooming in from a family trip for a RSC meeting. And I 
am sure I have inadvertently overlooked a few.  Thank you to all who step up and help out.   
 
Many, many thanks to the families who show up for the Temple, but more importantly, for their children. 
You set an example. You are great role models. We need more of you in our community. Thank you from 
the bottom of my heart!  
 
I also want to take a moment to welcome back our fearless leader, Rabbi Marc.  Rabbi: You have been 
missed by many including myself.  We look forward to learning from the wisdom you gained while you 
were on sabbatical.  It is good to have you back! 
 
Shalom, 
Miss Lisa 
 


